General Assembly CECA 2009

Reykjavik, Iceland, 7-10-2009

1. Opening

Mrs. Colette Dufresne-Tassé opens the session, welcomes all participants to this annual General Assembly and gives the floor to Mrs. Arja van Veldhuizen, Secretary of CECA, who will chair this session. The Agenda is accepted.

The minutes of the General Assembly CECA 2008 are accepted and are published on the CECA Website. 

2. Reports

2.1. President's report by Colette Dufresne-Tassé, President of CECA
ICOM matters

· Mrs. Dufresne attended the meetings of the Advisory Council last June. There all presidents of ICOM’s National and International committees met.

· She met twice with ICOM’s new ‘Director General’ (new title), Mr. Juliens Afruns. Mr. Anfruns carried out extensive changes in the structure of the ICOM Secretariat, introducing three division directors, in charge of  1) Development of Programmes, 2) Administration and Finance and 3) Communication and Network promotion.
· It looks like ICOM News will not be continued in the form we know it now.

· As for the annual ICOM membership fees, three levels will be introduced. The fees will increase for rich countries and decrease for poor ones.

· ICOM’s Budget 2009 is much higher than last year (€ 3 million in 2009, compared to about € 2,9 million in 2008). This implies a deficit, that must be covered by other sources.

· Next Triennials: 

· 2010 in Shanghai, 7-12 November. Theme: ‘Museums and Harmonious Society’
· 2013 in Rio de Janeiro, proposed dates, 3-8 June. Theme: 
‘Museums (memories + creativity = social change)’

CECA matters

· ICOM changed the system for distributing the subventions. From 2009 on, not only the number of members is decisive. For CECA this implies:
1) €   700,- 
same for all IC’s

2) € 5115,-  
amount based on the number of individual members (counted in March)
3) € 1743,- 
‘performance subventions’: a kind of ‘bonus’ based on annual report (quality of activities and the way they relate to ICOM-policies) 

=  € 7558,-
amount of money CECA received in 2009
· This year, 6 CECA-members were granted ICOM fellowships: Ani Avagyan (Armenia), Anny Lima (Brazil), Patricia Herrera Styles (Chile), Song Wei Gao (China), Beatriz Perez Pineda (Colombia) and Louisa Onuoha (Colombia).

CECA activities

· International meetings in Montréal (2008) and Reykjavik (2009)

· Regional meetings:

· October 2008 in Santiago de los Caballeros, Dominican Republic. 

· May 2009, meeting of CECA’s European National Correspondents in Rome, Italy. 

· August 2009, in Corrientes, Argentina.

· National conferences:

· November 2009, in Santiago de Chile, on ‘Museos y Patrimonio’, organised by Patricia Herrera Tyles.

· November 2009, in Dublin, symposium ‘Museums and Cultural sites in Difficult Times. Researching and Developing the Audience’, organised by Marie Bourke, under the auspices of CECA.

· New national CECA committees were started in Chile and Argentina. In Portugal one is under construction.

· Ten publications were launched during the conference yesterday.

· ICOM Georgia asked for assistance from CECA in finding European experts, who can lead a workshop for directors of museums of Georgia, Azerbaijan and Armenia on museum education. This will be done next week by two senior CECA members: Nicole Gesché and Marie Clarté O’Neill.

· Mrs. Dorothee Dennert resigned from her co-opted position in the Board, for private reasons. Mrs. Dufresne regrets this and stresses the importance of all the work Mrs. Dennert has done for CECA over a long period!

2.2. Secretary's report by Mrs. Arja van Veldhuizen

CECA now has listed 1076 members (individual and institutional) in 83 different countries, a raise of about 6% compared to last year. Thanks to input from both the regional coordinators and the national correspondents, our memberships list gets more reliable all the time, although we still have to deal with some outdated information and with missing email addresses. 

Mrs. Van Veldhuizen encourages everyone to let her know whenever they move, get another professional postal address or email address! 

Unfortunately the promised new central ICOM memberships database in Paris has been severely delayed.

Mrs. Hadwig Kräutler asks for an email list of all participants of this conference. Mrs. Van Veldhuizen will talk to the Icelandic conference team to find out whether they can provide this list (which was done; soon after the conference all participants received the list by email).

Mr. George Hein wonders whether the addresses that ICOM provides to the International Committees are still poor. Mrs. Van Veldhuizen answers that – although the database still needs improvement – she is happy with the service of the ICOM Secretariat. Especially Mr. Modestito Chan, who is in charge of the membership data of the International Committees, is doing a good job.

2.3. Treasurer's report 

Unfortunately our treasurer, Mrs. Francine Lelièvre, could not attend this meeting. Her financial report will arrive later. For now Mrs. Dufresne can give the approximate figures for this year. The annual subvention CECA will receive from ICOM Paris amounts to € 7.558,-. Our main expenses are € 8.000,- for CECA Publications.

Mrs. Dufresne explains that all of the budget is reserved for CECA projects. No money is spent on costs of board members.

Mrs. Alison Heath regrets the poor presentation of the CECA budget. Mrs. Dufresne apologizes again for this situation.

2.4. Regional reports

The Regional Co-ordinators present a summary of their reports; these reports have been published on the CECA- website.

Mrs. Emma Nardi for Europe:
· The Europe members mailing list now contains 648 reliable email addresses.

· Three issues of the CECA Europe Newsletter were made this year. One of them was dedicated to the Montréal conference. All Europe Newsletters are available through the CECA website (see under ‘Regional Coordinators’ and click on ‘Europe regional news’)
· Mrs. Nardi works with a bottom up approach, reflected in the network of National Correspondents (NC’s). There are 20 NC’s in Europe now. For the time being, their main tasks are: improving the mailing list, attracting new members, involving members in CECA activities and writing an annual national report.
All NC’s were invited for a meeting in Rome from May 8th – 9th 2009. 

· During the meeting in Rome the idea of a questionnaire to be sent to all European museums was discussed, in order to know more about the development of our profession. A draft was written, with an input from all of the NC’s. This will be modified into a survey addressed to all the CECA regions. We will hear more about it later. Mrs. Nardi hopes to present the results in Shanghai in 2010.

· Mrs. Nardi is happy to be able to invite the NC’s for a second meeting in Salerno, Italy, from May 13th – 16th 2010. The use of new technologies will be the central theme.
Mrs. Kwang Sun Ahn for Asia, Pacific & Australia (read by Michael Cassin):

The region needs improvement in CECA membership and networking. The main effort for the future will be increasing the number of National Correspondents, forging a stronger network system and expanding CECA membership. For this purpose Mrs. Kwang will try to hold a regional conference annually, including a National Correspondents meeting to work on the promotion of CECA in the region.
The National Correspondent of Korea, Issac Kim, has reported on the situation in his country: 

· The National Folk Museum of Korea in Seoul hosts the ICOM/ICME Conference from October 19th- 24th. 

· The Korean Museum Association celebrated the 100th anniversary of museums in Korea. 

· The 40 royal tombs of the Joseon Dynasty (1392-1910) have been inscribed on the World Heritage List.

Mrs. Umebe N. Onyejekwe for Africa (read by Arja van Veldhuizen):

· Two Nigerian museum Directors General, of the National Museum for Museums and Monuments and the National Gallery, have been removed from office by the Federal Government.

· AFRICOM will be having its conference in Burkina Faso in December. A new President of AFRICOM will be elected there. Also to be elected are the four regional representatives.
· The group for Children in African Museums (GCAM), which was founded by CAM (Commonwealth Association of Museums), will hold a 5 days workshop in South Africa this October. It will be attended by Museum Education officers, Curators from Commonwealth countries in Africa.
· Museums all over the continent have had several exhibitions as well as workshops.
· Access to CECA conferences: it is pertinent to note that this is the first time that African members have not had problems visiting a CECA conference. The VISA question is a very serious problem for African members, coupled with the economic state of most countries.
Mr. Daniel Castro for Latin America and the Caribbean:

The region is characterized by big differences between the powerful centres and the peripheries, which are also reflected in the museum world. 

Regional conferences: in October 2008 CECA LAC met in Santiago de los Caballeros, Dominican Republic, for the first time in a Caribbean country. The VII Encounter of CECA LAC was held in the city of Corrientes, Argentina, from August 13 to 16 2009. The main theme was ‘Museums, Education and Digital media’. Mr. Castro stresses the important role of Maria Cristina Holguin, the CECA National Correspondent in Argentina, for organizing this meeting.

During both meetings, declarations were prepared (see the written report on the CECA website, under regional coordinators, and then ‘Latin America and Caribbean Regional News’).

Between the two encounters updated messages were sent to the membership. Mr. Castro intends to unify this news bulletin with the European version prepared by Mrs. Nardi..

Mr. Castro elucidates the challenges he identifies for the coming year:

· Try to exchange not only activities and experiences, but reflections about what is done in museum education in the region.;
· Put in practice the principles of our CECALOG and his five lines of action (see written report on the CECA website);
· Work in coordination with ICOM LAC and its president, Beatriz Espinoza, who shares a Strategic Plan based on the Global Vision of ICOM

To finish, Mr. Castro mentions the constant help and advice of Sonia Guarita do Amaral, Board member for regional encounters and former coordinator of CECA LAC. 

Mr. Michael Cassin for USA & Canada:

During the past 12 months, several new members joined CECA in North America, but not as many as Mr. Cassin had hoped. The membership in Canada has always been healthy and active, but the situation in the USA has not been equally positive. ICOM in general has some difficulty to define its profile in the USA because of its relationship with the American Association of Museums. For example: the process of application and registration for ICOM is confusing.

He calls on members in of his region to use "word of mouth" advertising to recommend CECA and its annual conference amongst colleagues. 

3. Elections
Next year a new CECA Board will be elected. Many of the members in the present board have run for a second term, so they can not be re-elected. The CECA Board consists of 8 members, including a president, a secretary and six members. Other functions within the CECA Board are for example: treasurer, regional co-ordinator (for five regions), webmaster, information co-ordinator & ICOM Education Editor. In order to cover all these tasks the elected CECA Board usually also appoints ‘co-opted members’, to help carry out all the work to be done (for CECA).

Mrs. Van Veldhuizen explains how we will bring the next elections into effect. Unfortunately it will not be possible to vote electronically yet, due to the delay of the ICOM Paris database. Therefore we will use a combination of electronic communication and ‘old fashioned’ regular mail.

The voting procedure 2010 will consist of the following steps:

	Step 1
	Nomination

of candidates 
	January/February
	Nomination form available on the CECA-website.

All members will be informed  through email by their Regional Co-ordinator. 
Candidates print the form, fill it in and return it by regular mail (including the required signatures of members supporting their candidacy)to Mrs van Veldhuizen.

	
	
	March 1st
	Closing dates for candidates.

	Step 2
	Voting call
	Before summer
	All members will receive a call to vote through email, sent by their Regional Co-ordinator.

All information on candidates will be available on the CECA-website.

	Step 3
	Voting
	Before early autumn
	Every member can print a voting ballot from the CECA website, fill it in and return it to the head of the Elections.

	Step 4
	Counting the votes
	Early autumn
	The Elections committee will count the votes and inform the CECA Board.

	Step 5
	Results
	November
	During the next General Assembly in Shanghai the voting results and the new CECA-Board will be presented.


4. Next Conferences 2010 and later

7th - 12th November 2010 we will be in Shanghai, China, as part of the next General ICOM Conference.

In 2011, we will go to Zagreb, Croatia. Our host will be Mrs. Željka Jelavić, who confirms that she is very happy to receive us.

5. Any comments/issues from the membership

Unfortunately there is no time left for this item. Mrs. Van Veldhuizen invites everyone to talk to the Board members during this conference and to contact her through email.

6. End of session

Mrs. Dufresne thanks everyone for his or her input to this meeting and closes the session.
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